Dear Canine Supporter,

During the last ten years our environment has changed dramatically. When you think about the terrorism in major cities, narcotic usage in various counties and unemployment that has affected every single town, no matter how large or small, you will realize that our community is also changing.

In Northwood we don’t want to dwell on the past, but look forward to keeping our community safer in the future. The economic recession has caused all towns to either lay off current employees or implement a hiring freeze in the public sector. Unfortunately the economic struggles in our area have caused an increase in various crimes, such as Burglary, Robbery, and Shoplifting.

As business owners/employees, you rely on a minimal number of officers per shift with limited resources, who are trying to handle multiple crimes. The Northwood Police Department plans to become more effective on the road by adding a canine unit to aid and assist us with these types of crimes, and we need your support.

A dog’s sense of smell is approximately 400 times greater than that of a human and therefore is invaluable in conducting searches of all types of environments and locations. Specially trained police dogs can be used in many areas of law enforcement such as officer protection, criminal apprehension, building searches, evidence recovery, crowd control, article/drug searches, tracking of wanted/missing people, and community programs.

The goal of the Northwood Police Department K-9 Fund is to raise money to lessen the financial burden on the Town of Northwood. The initial cost of starting a canine unit is currently not covered by the Northwood Police Department’s budget. The donations that we receive will cover veterinary, equipment, and training costs.

I would ask that if you would like to make a donation of any kind that you bring it to the Northwood Police Department during our normal business hours. If that donation is a check please make it out to the Northwood Police Department K-9 Fund. If you have any questions about the program please e-mail me at jpreve@northwoodpolice.org. 

Thank you for taking the time to read this letter and we appreciate your support as we work toward making Northwood a safer community.

Respectfully,

Joshua Preve

K-9 Officer

Northwood Police Department
